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RGS Newsletter 2023-24 

Issue 4 

 Friday 19th July 2024 

 

 

Headteacher’s Message: 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

As this academic year draws to a close and planning is well underway for next year, I would like to thank 
you for all the support you have shown this year. 
 
We are extremely proud of our students this year, in particular the way they have embraced the changes 
we have introduced, and in recognition of the hard work they continually put in, we reintroduced 
Standalone week which started with the ever-popular Sports Day.   
 
House celebrations have also taken place to recognise the efforts students have put in throughout the 
course of the year.   
 
Our Year 11 and Year 13 students have now completed their GCSE and A Level exams and can enjoy a long 

summer holiday, whilst awaiting their results.  The commitment and dedication shown by these students in 

the run up to their exams was great to see. 

 

In all year groups, students have thrown themselves into the revitalised House system and have taken part 
in various competitions and activities. We will continue to develop our House system next year and will be 
encouraging students to take part in as many events as possible. 
 
We are excited about the start of next year, when we will continue to build on the good work which we 
have already started.   
 
We are committed to achieving excellence in all that we do.  This requires dedication, determination, hard 
work and a relentless approach towards achieving the very highest standards.  We have a team of staff who 
all want the very best for our students. With your support we will continue to improve. 

 
Best wishes, 
 
 
Mrs S Taylor 
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During this last term, after TT week, the Year 6 students from our primary schools have been visiting us 

to experience life in secondary school.   

 

We had a very successful two ‘Welcome Days’ at the end of June, where the new students spent their 

first day following a timetable to help them navigate their way around our school sites, and their 

second day was spent as their House teams, which gave them chance to meet new friends and take 

part in various fun and sporting activities. 

 

Some of our Year 10 students volunteered to spend the day with our new students and help them feel 

like part of our school.   

We are also very happy to say that many of our other students took time to help the Year 6 students   

on both days to find classrooms and where the various clubs were during the lunch breaks.   

 

It is rewarding to know that Ramsey Grammar has so many considerate, helpful young adults who are 

an absolute credit to this school. 

 

 

 

Every year, our students from Years 11, 12 and 13 raise funds for their school Prom by completing 

various activities.  On a very cold, but sunny Thursday 25th April 2024, our students (and some teaching 

staff) braved the Irish Sea and helped raise money to go towards their end of year Prom! 

 

 

Year 6 Moving Up 

 

Year 11, 12 and 13 Sea Dip 
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Our Year 11 students left us on 2nd May to prepare for their GCSE exams.  The day started with their Leavers 

Assembly to celebrate their time with us and what, for many of them, may have been their last day at Ramsey 

Grammar School.   

 

Over the last 5 years, we have watched our students grow into exceptional young adults, and we hope 

whatever path they choose to take from here that they excel. 

 

For those students who have decided to return to school  for Sixth Form, we look forward to welcoming you 

back in September 2024! 

 

But remember, if we don’t see you back at school……. 

 

“You have brains in your head.  You have feet in your shoes. 

You can steer yourself in any direction you choose. 

You’re on your own.  And you know what you know. 

And YOU are the one who’ll decide where you go” (Dr Seuss) 

    
Our Year 13 students left us on 10th May to prepare for their A Level exams, which were undertaken in  

June 2024.   

 

The day started with their Year 13 Leavers Assembly where, as per tradition, tutors gave out fun awards to their 

tutees.  Our Head Students were also presented with gifts.  The students then watched a slide show, made by 

Mr Curran, which started with photographs from their second day in Year 7 and was followed by lots of pictures 

of memories from their time at Ramsey Grammar – over 400 slides were shown!!  

The students were treated to a bouncy castle and food from Filby’s food truck to end their day. 

 

Once their exams were finished, our Year 13 students had the chance to relax and enjoy their Prom at the 

Ramsey Golf Club on Friday 12th July, where their final Sixth Form memories were made. 

 

So, now it is time to go out into the world, and keep in mind… 

 

“Be Yourself.  Everyone else is already taken” (Oscar Wilde) 

 

Year 11 and Year 13 Leavers 

 

 

Our Sixth Form students are role models for the rest of our school, and they provide visible leadership to the 
lower years and also help spearhead new initiatives in school. 

 
As well as providing excellent leadership, there are many occasions for Sixth Form students to develop 

their leadership skills through involvement in the Duke of Edinburgh, sport, music and drama.   There are also 
opportunities to get involved in other aspects of Sixth Form life, such as Government events, media and 

promotional work, talks, assemblies, charity work, mentoring of main school students, subject based master 
classes and many more. 

 
 

Sixth Form and Student Leadership 
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Hello, I'm Daisy Goodby and I, along with Amy, am one of the new Head Students at Ramsey 
Grammar. I just wanted to take this opportunity to introduce myself. I'm studying History, 

Government & Politics, and Global Perspectives A-levels, and I’m delighted I’ve been selected to 
undertake the role of Head Student. 

 
This has been a busy term for Year 12, with AS exams, mock exams, and the university trip, so 
we are definitely ready for the summer break! The RGS Sixth Form Debating Team has done 

well this year, scoring very highly across the board despite it being their first time out! The Year 
13s have finished their final exams too, and we wish them the best of luck for the future. 

 
As Head Student I’m looking forward to working with the School Leaders to help develop 

effective revision techniques and ensure each student has access to work they may have missed 
due to absence. I am currently working with Amy and Mr Smith to make this happen. I also 

want to help ensure that girls have access to sanitary products in all girls’ toilets. No girl should 
be having to go without such products, and I hope to change that in school. Both these changes 

I am endeavouring to make will hopefully make a positive impact across all years. 
Thank you, 

Daisy 
 

Hello, I’m Amy Gelling and I am one of the new Head Students at Ramsey Grammar. I am 
currently studying Biology, Chemistry, Maths and Spanish, in the hope of attending university and 

studying medicine in the future. I am delighted to have been given the opportunity to be Head 
Student for my final year at RGS and have thoroughly enjoyed my first term in this role. 

 
Daisy and I have been lucky enough to attend two events this term, the HE fair meal and Tynwald 

Government House Garden Party. We met the Head Students of the other schools on the Island 
and spoke to several MHKs, university representatives and the President of Tynwald. Additionally, 

I helped represent Ramsey Grammar School during the Tynwald Day parade along with other 
members of our School Council and felt a great sense of pride, of both our school and our Island. 

 
One of my aims as Head Student is to improve communication throughout the school and allow 

the open discussion of mental health. It is becoming a more spoken about topic, and recently 
several members of our Sixth Form, including all of our senior students, undertook a Mental 

Health First Aid course run by Manx Minds. We learnt strategies of how to help us cope with our 
own mental health and how to help those that are struggling too. Growing up and dealing with 
the changes in life as you go through school is not always easy, which is why I would like to start 
a ‘buddying up’ system. Students would be able to come and talk to a sixth former and discuss 
anything that is troubling them, be it academic, social concerns or even just a chat. I think that 

talking to another student who has experienced the same things is much less daunting and 
intimidating than talking to a teacher, and I hope this will make our school a closer-knit 

community, showing students that they are not alone at RGS. 
Thank you, 

Amy 

Sixth Form and Student Leadership 
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Hello, I am Tammy Mitchell and along with Louisa I am a Deputy Head Student. I am currently studying 
Psychology, Business Studies and Economics in A-levels and I have thoroughly enjoyed these subjects. I do 

have aspirations of going to university in the future to study psychology as I have a passion for it. Becoming 
part of the senior student team was not on my bingo list, but I have enjoyed my role and supporting my 

peers this term, and I am grateful to be given this opportunity. 
 

This has been a busy term for Sixth Form with our hair pulling mocks and insightful trip to visit some of the 
universities in England. The Ramsey Grammar school Sixth Form Prefects have also kept busy and are 
planning exciting events for the future of Sixth Form, with lots of help and advice from some of the 13 

students. The senior students’ team have also been busy brainstorming and introducing new ideas to our 
school to make it a better learning environment and to make sure students at Ramsey Grammar feel less 

alone. 
 

I would like to start by helping the Year 6 students have a smooth transition into Year 7. I remember how 
challenging and difficult it was, and I want to provide all the support I can to ease the transition, should they 

need academic support or someone to talk to. Earlier this year, a few members of Sixth Form provided 
reading support for some of the Year 7’s who read at a lower reading level, which caused them to struggle 

with their work. Doing this allowed the Year 7’s to improve their reading skills as well as their 
comprehension skills as they move onto more difficult books. I believe that no student should fall behind, 

and that learning can genuinely become fun and interesting if you understand.  
I also plan to work with Amy to introduce the listening service, as mental health is an important topic for me 
and I know how challenging school and extracurricular activities can be when you have bad mental health. 

Adapting to change can be daunting and no student should go through their problems and suffer alone.  
Everyone at Ramsey Grammar is important, and I hope to help make this school a better place. 

Thank you, 
Tammy 

 

Hello, I am Louisa Boyes and I am one of the Deputy Head Students and I am also the head of the Student 
Council. I am studying Biology, English Literature and PE.  With these subjects, I am looking to do a degree 

in nursing and then hopefully going on to doing a masters in physiotherapy. I am so grateful for this 
opportunity of being a senior student at Ramsey Grammar. I have taken great pride already in representing 

both the school and the Air Cadets at Tynwald Day, and look forward to more opportunities to attend 
similar events in the future. 

 
We have had a few senior student meetings over the past term and have been discussing what we can add 

or improve throughout the school. Although we haven't managed to arrange our first student council 
meeting with our new senior student team, I am hoping we can get one organised for the new term. 

 
One of my ideas is to make Sports Day more fun for students who struggle to enjoy PE. I have discussed 

with the heads of PE about what we can do, and a couple of the options with time and organisation for next 
year are teacher events, tug of war, three-legged race and more. I would like to make a survey to see how 

many students would be interested. 
 

I hope that in the new school year, students throughout each year aren't afraid to put themselves forward 
to represent their form or year as being a Form Rep or Year Rep. These roles in the school are always so 

important because it allows students to have a voice.  
Thank you, and I am looking forward to the new school year. 

Louisa 
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In September 2023, our talented music 
department created something 

amazing…. Our new school band 

The Enthusiasts! 
 

 

We were priviledged to be asked to 
perform at TylwaldFest on Tylwad Day. 

The Enthusiasts  opened the evening 
events, and literally had a full house 
and everyone on their feet within 15 
minutes. It's safe to say there were 
quite a few stunned people there - 

including many established musicians, 
the Minister for Education and 

organisers of events such as the 
Southern Show, who were asking 

about how to book them for future 
events! 

It was such a incredible event 
demonstrating the very best of what 

our school represents - friendship, 
commitment, reliability, enthusiasm, 

dedication, sense of fun, culture, 
passion and ensemble. 

 
TynwaldFest Line-up: 

 
Emily Musgrove – vocals  Ciara Fromm - keyboards, saxophone, vocals 
Ciaran Kerr – vocals   Jess Musgrove - trumpet, vocals 
Seren Davies – vocals   Juliet Heidtmann - tambourine 
Daniel Cross - guitar, vocals  Henry Dormer - trumpet 
Jayden Thompson – guitar  Tristan Speight - trumpet 
Grace Jones – guitar   Alex Hepburn - tuba 
Alex Harrison – clarinet   Maeve Morrey - trombone 
Imogen Taggart – flute   Mr Brough - drums 
Noah Brockett – cajon   Miss Will - keys and arrangements 
Noah Parks - bass guitar 

 

RGS School Band 2024 
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As we approach the end of the current academic year, we start planning the registration 

process for the next cohort embarking on the Duke of Edinburgh Awards Scheme within RGS. 

This may be the new Year 9 Students, or students progressing onto the Silver or Gold Awards. 

We can look back on another successful year of expeditions and many students nearing the 

completion of their current awards. 

 

This year has seen over 100 students complete their expedition section of the award, trekking around the 

fantastic routes we have on offer around the North and West of the Island. The groups have all shown 

commitment and dedication whilst completing their expeditions, being challenged by the route, carrying 

their own kit and supplies, camping out and, of course, the Manx weather - from starting and finishing in 

the glorious sunshine, to starting in heavy rain and thunder with hail showers. This never put the groups 

off, they dug deep and pushed themselves through those awful conditions, until the better weather arrived 

and gave them a well-earned boost.  

 

This year has also seen our largest Bronze Award Cohort with 95 students 

registering for the award - 68 of those have completed their expeditions and are 

well on the way to completing their award. There are some students waiting to 

complete their expedition early in the next academic year.  We also have an 

increased number of students progressing onto the Silver Award, with 33 

completing their expedition and, again, a few to catch up in September 2024. 

 

We are delighted to have had 6 Gold Award students complete their expedition 

over 4 tough days on some unfamiliar paths/tracks around the Island. The group 

showed great teamwork, resilience, commitment, and dedication to successfully complete the expedition. 

Some of the groups also completed their residential sections at Knockaloe Beg.  The students really enjoyed 

their week and felt part of the family - helping to do farm tasks, looking after the newly born lambs, shop 

work and other tasks that were asked of them, and they would do it again if they had the chance. 

 

The current Year 8 students have had a little insight to the Duke of Edinburgh Awards Scheme from an 

Assembly that took place a few weeks ago. They will be able to begin their DofE journey in September 

2024.  Registration, cost and training details will be sent out to all parents/carers during the first week back 

after the summer break.  We look forward to welcoming them onto the Award and hope to, again, increase 

the number of students working towards the Award. 

 

The current Year 9 students who completed their Bronze award can register for the Silver award from 

August, as we plan to have a practice expedition before the October 2024 half term break - dates will be 

confirmed at the end of the first week of the new term. 

 

If you have any questions or need any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the DofE Team 

via the RGS enquiries email. 

 

We wish you all a great summer break and are looking forward to welcoming the new participants on the 

Awards scheme. 

  

RGS Duke of Edinburgh’s Award Scheme 
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For 2024, we brought back Standalone Week for our students.   

We wanted our students to have a week of fun and excitement, to try new things, to challenge themselves, to 

work as a team, to meet new people and to see that their teachers have a range of interests outside of school!  

With over 30 activities running over 4 days, there was a lot of preparation and organisation to undertake.  The 

weather was against us for the fist couple of days, but this didn’t dampen the enthusiasm of our students! 

 

 

 

The feedback from the students and staff has been overwhelmingly positive, and plans are already in place to 

organise a bigger and better Standalone 2025!! 

Standalone Week 
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Standalone Week 2024 
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Standalone Week Newsdesk: Student Reporting 
 

During Standalone, Ms. Ferguson and Mrs. Jones worked with some very diligent students to report on the 
activities held during the week.  Below are some of the highlights from their hard work. 

 
 

 
Writing Concisely - Students were taught the importance of brevity in reporting. They practiced: 

• Summarising lengthy information into key points. 

• Using precise language to convey their messages effectively. 

• Eliminating unnecessary words to improve readability. 
 
Eye-Catching Headlines - Creating headlines that grab attention was a key focus. The students learned to: 

• Use strong, action-oriented words. 

• Keep headlines short and impactful. 

• Use a range of techniques to make headlines interesting. 
 
Photography Skills - To complement their writing, students were instructed on: 

• Capturing moments that tell a story. 

• Clarity and focus. 
 
Developing Interview Skills - Interviewing is crucial for gathering information and quotes. Students 
practiced: 

• Preparing thoughtful and relevant questions. 

• Listening actively and following up for more depth. 

• Quoting sources accurately and ethically. 

• Identifying and logging direct and indirect speech. 
 
Activities of the Week - Here are some highlights of the activities reported by the students: 
1. Trip to the Fun Farm 
2. Army Cadet Visit 
3. Baking 
4. Sports Activities 
 

By learning and applying these reporting skills, students not only documented the week's activities but also 

gained valuable experience in journalism, communication and creating their own website. Their efforts have 

been commendable, and the results speak volumes about their dedication and creativity. 

 

Standalone Week 2024 

Please click on this link to view more photos!!  RGS Standalone Newsdesk Website 

https://jonecarolyn54321.wixsite.com/rgs-review---stand-a
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Here's a structured summer reading list. It includes books for different year groups to provide a variety of 
reading levels. For an extra challenge, you can select a book from a higher year group, and if it's too difficult, 
you can choose from a lower year group. Complete the checklist and hand it in at the library could give you the 
chance to win a prize. 
  
Instructions 

1. Challenge Yourself: Choose at least one book from the year above for a challenge. 
2. Adjust if Needed: If the challenge book is too difficult, select a book from a lower year group. 
3. Track Your Progress: Use the checklist to mark books as you complete them. 
4. Submit for a Prize: Hand in your completed checklist at the library for a chance to win a prize. 

Happy reading, and good luck with the challenge! 
 

           

         

RGS Literacy – Summer Reading List 
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RGS Literacy – Summer Reading List 
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It has been an extremely busy and successful term in the PE Department, with both girls and boys playing 

Cricket fixtures against all other high schools. 

This is the first year that girls have played Cricket and they have really enjoyed the experience of pairs cricket. 

All year groups have been able to field at least 2 teams and have had lots of success against other schools.  

Below are our girls Year 7 and Year 9 Cricket Teams. 

 

 

PE at Ramsey Grammar School 
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RGS Sports Day 2024 

Raven were crowned champions on Sports Day, 

held on Monday 8th July 2024.  

Bad weather had hindered some pre-sports day 

events from taking place prior – however, the 

sun shone for the main event and our students 

were fantastic!  

Great team work, camaraderie, support and 

enthusiasm from everyone meant it was a really 

great day! 

 

 

RAVEN WIN THE 

SPORTS DAY CUP! 

Victor and Victrix 

Ludorum winners were 

presented to the 

students with the most 

points on Sports Day.  

Congratulations to: 

Poppy and Alfie  

(Year 7)  

Issy and Tim  

(Year 8)  

Zac and Zoe  

(Year 9)  

Piper and Charlie  

(Year 10) 

 

PE at Ramsey Grammar School 
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A team of Year 8 and Year 9 students recently took part in a Touch Rugby Competition in Chester. 

 

After a very early start, the squad arrived at Chester Rugby Club raring to go! After a great warm up, the squad 

hit the ground running, winning their group games against some experienced opposition. 

Following a break for lunch, the final against Lymm High School beckoned, everyone gave a great account of 

themselves but, unfortunately, they came up just short losing a close game by one score. 

All the players can be very proud of themselves, they all played with great spirit and sportsmanship and were a 

real credit to the school. 

 

Thank you to Ramsey Rugby Club for helping with costs, and Ramsey Rugby Club coaches Bev Quine and Dave 

Harding for accompanying us on the trip. 

Hopefully, we can enter the competition next year and help put schools mixed Touch Rugby on the map on the 

island. 

 

 

RGS Touch Rugby Competition in Chester 
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New Staff 

We are pleased to welcome some new colleagues to Ramsey Grammar this term. 

 

Design and Technology would like to welcome two new members of staff to the department.  Joslyn Ricketts 
joins us with a wealth of experience teaching Practical Woodwork.  He has taught in Jamaica, England and 
more recently at St Ninian’s High School.  We are incredibly honoured to have him working here with us. 

 
We have also been fortunate to welcome Sam Dowty to the team.  Sam has loads of experience in education, 

she has spent most of her career working in Primary schools both in England and here on the Island.  Sam joins 
our busy Food department where her organisational and creative skills are proving invaluable in this popular 

subject area. 
 

A huge welcome to both. 
 

Staff Departures 

At the end of this school term, we will be saying farewell to some staff who are going on to enjoying their well-

earned retirement, or moving on to new ventures: 

 

Mrs Diana Dunne 

Mrs Fran Grace 

Mrs Julie Porter 

Mr Chris Hooley 

Mr Tom Moffatt 

 

RGS Updates 

New School Times for 2024-25 
 

08.45 Registration/Assembly (20 mins) 

09.05 Lesson 1 

09.55 Lesson 2 

10.45 Break (20 mins) 

11.05 Lesson 3 

11.55 Lesson 4 

12.45 Lunch (50 mins) 

13.35 Lesson 5 

14.25 Lesson 6 

15.15 End of school day 
 

New school bus timetable for September 2024 is attached below (pages 17-19) 
 

We hope all of our students enjoy their well-earned break over the summer holidays and come back refreshed 
and ready for a new school year. 

 

We look forward to welcoming you back on  
Wednesday 4th September 2024 
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